
August 12, 2024 

Jacob Cox, ODA Manager 
Office of Development Assistance 
15151 E. Alameda Parkway, Suite 5200 
Aurora, CO 80012 
(Via Email: jcox@auroragov.org)  

Office of the State Auditor 
1525 Sherman Street, 7th Floor 
Denver, Colorado 80203 
(Via E-Filing) 

Division of Local Government 
1313 Sherman Street 
Denver, Colorado 80203 
(Via E-Portal) 

Adams County Clerk and Recorder 
4430 S. Adams County Parkway 
Brighton, Colorado 80601 
(Via Email: clerk@adcogov.org) 

City of Aurora 
City Council  
15151 E. Alameda Parkway 
Aurora, CO 80012 
(Via Email: citycouncil@auroragov.org) 

Re:  Supplement to 2023 Annual Report for Velocity Metropolitan District No. 3  

To Whom It May Concern: 

Enclosed for your information and records is a copy of the 2023 Audit (the 
“Audit”) for Velocity Metropolitan District No. 3.  This Audit is being submitted 
pursuant to Section 9 of the District’s 2023 Annual Report that was submitted on July 17, 
2024.  At the time of submitting the Annual Report, the Audit was not yet available.  

Should you have any questions regarding the enclosed, please do not hesitate to 
contact our office.  

Sincerely, 

ICENOGLE SEAVER POGUE 
A Professional Corporation 

Hannah Pogue 
Legal Assistant 
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